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Senator Carol Brown asked: 
 
Can the Department outline what the role of Centrelink will be, if any, in the referral process 
of participants in the new 'Choice and Control' model?  
 
Answer: 
 
From 1 July 2018 DES participants will have greater choice about the services they receive 
and how they receive them.  The changes will: 

• more effectively allow DES participants to choose which provider they go to (including 
outside of current Employment Service Area); 

• more effectively allow DES participants to change providers and 
• provide better information for participants about providers at point-of-decision (Centrelink). 

 
The role of Centrelink will be to continue to make referrals to the DES Program based on the 
participants’ choice of provider.  
 


